MORROW COUNTY COMMUNITY ADVISORY COUNCIL
Thursday, April 6th, 2017 @ 9:00 AM
Port of Morrow, 2 Marine Drive NE, Boardman, Oregon

Participants Present: Amy Hendrix, Ana Pineyro, Andrea Fletcher, Angie Treadwell, Bob Houser, Briona Campbell, Diane Kilkenny, Dirk Dirksen,  Don Eppenbach, Don Russell, Donna Eppenbach, George Mendoza, Kathryn Chaney, Kimberly Lindsay, Linda Skendzel, Lorena Morales,   Mindy Binder, Peggy Doherty, Rebecca Gardner, Sankirtana Danner, Sheree Smith, Shelley Ena, Terry Tallman, Troy Soenen, Whitney Knowles, Lorena Morales and Yvonne Morter.

Sheree Smith called meeting to order at 9:03 am

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
Sheree welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.  

REVIEW OF MARCH MINUTES
Shelly Ena made a clarification to her role with Morrow County.  Motion to approve March minutes with corrections by Andrea Fletcher.  George Mendoza seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
2017 EOCCO GRANTS AWARDED – SANKIRTANA DANNER AND BRIONA CAMPBELL
Sankirtana started off the discussion by saying how nice it was to get out of the office and have a chance to meet many of the people face to face that she has talked to on the phone.  Sankirtana and Briona wanted to attend the LCAC because Morrow County has several projects being supported through EOCCO grants.  In the past, the EOCCO has held kick-off events to groups who were receiving funding to talk about how the EOCCO can help support the projects.  Many of these kick-off events were held over the phone.  This year they wanted to do more in person to help support the projects. Sankirtana thought a good place to start would be to look at each project and get an update on how things are going.  

Kimberly Lindsay started by saying that her project has a very specific focus.  She said she would give an update, but that she wanted to make sure that they were able to accomplish their goals today.  CSS is super excited, and she hopes the schools are super excited to be awarded the incentive grant to look at emotional issues that are rising in Morrow County Schools.  Kimberly wanted to acknowledge Andrea Fletcher for doing the bulk of the work pulling the grant together with a little bit of assistance from her. She also wanted to thank George Mendoza.  George was able to put together a report that was school specific.  Kimberly felt the project was getting off to a strong start.  GOHBI has agreed to offer the services of Ari Waggoner and her team.  They will be using focus groups to put together a blue print of what the schools and community partners would like to do to address the issues.  The concern when we started early on was that we could fix something that we thought would work but it would be like pinning a tail on the donkey.  We figured there was probably a more informed way to go about it that would address the work identified in the grant application.  The idea is to pull people together, gather information and then use that to determine the best course of action (action plan).  There was a mini kick-off meeting held on Monday between the GOHBI group, Andrea and herself just to make sure everyone was on the same page.  Erin Rust with GOHBI is going to be contacting individuals and will have about 10-15 questions that will help form a master meeting of the minds.  The date is going to be scheduled very soon.  By mid-July, GOHBI is fully prepared to have the blue print put together which is in keeping within the identified time frame.  In addition to the core group, Kimberly would like input on who else should be included in the expanded group.  After suggestions were made the following is the list of participants in the expanded group:  Kimberly Lindsay, Andrea Fletcher, Diane Kilkenny, George Mendoza, Henry Ramirez, Jon Peterson, Katy Stinchfield, Shelly Ena, a school-employed counselor (name to be determined), a CARE coordinator (name to be determined), and an Irrigon community person (name to be determined).  The big issues that stood out on the wellness surveys were harassment, bullying, and depression.  Ione had some more specific issues around weapons at school and needing to bring a weapon to school for protection.  Kimberly felt the ACES piece could be important in guiding the conversation in the focus groups.
Sankirtana had a couple of follow up questions. The first one is what barriers or potential barriers you see and ways that the EOCCO might be able to help address those issues.  Second, how to evaluate the project. Troy Soenen asked Kimberly if we should communicate with the medical providers and share where we are at with the project and where we hope to go.  He suggested some kind of synopsis and that could possible generate interest in participating in the process.  Mindy Binder and Bob Houser both agreed that keeping the providers in the loop was important.  
Terry Tallman asked what the expectations of the LCAC committee were.  Kimberly said that the expectations for today were met as far as gathering names of interested stakeholders. The next big moment will be when we share the report and there may be opportunity for input at that time.  
Responding to the question of project evaluation, ultimately the big evaluation is going to show up in 2019 when student retake the wellness survey.    Kimberly suggested that it would be helpful to invite Sankirtana and Briona to come back when we get the blue print completed and look at how we are going to evaluate the activities. Sankirtana thought that was a great idea.  Dirk Dirksen said that we can also measure what is being taught when it comes to resiliency.  We can measure what is being taught in addition to what was being taught prior to the project.  Sankirtana mentioned that it is also important to capture the number of EOCCO members that are affected by the project if possible. Shelley Ena mentioned that it is important that we have teacher buy in as well as parent participation.  
Dirk wanted to emphasis the resiliency piece.  From the schools perspective, it would be number one on what we could focus on, for the kids.  In response to the question regarding barriers, getting stuck or not thinking outside the box.  Kimberly gave an example of how Gilliam County thought outside the box and started a grassroots effort called SAFE (Suicide Awareness For Everyone) to address the increase in youth suicide.  Kimberly wants to think creatively in a similar way.  Competing initiatives or initiative fatigue, lack of buy in, lack of resources, lack of involvement by students and parents, poor action plan, and poor collaboration are all barriers from the schools perspective.    

Sankirtana suggested that we also get updates from the other grant awardees.  Diane described CARE as a multi-disciplinary team that provides wrap around services in the schools.   We are stepping up by using an electronic health record.  Barriers would be pulling reports from the EHR that are meaningful.  

Mindy Binder shared her program called I’m Health, Soy Sano!  It is still in the beginning phases of the project.  The project aims to capture those children that do not qualify for OHP and do not have another source of insurance.  A lot of these children may be currently on CAWEM.  The barrier they are facing is identifying these children.  

Sankirtana said she knows a lot is happening around the adolescent well care visits.  There is great collaboration and events planned.  She said to be sure to reach out if they need any assistance.

The last grant is the Arcadia Data Collection.  She did not see the need to spend too much time talking about this grant.  The timeline has been set and things seem to be on track.  The result is to give the EOCCO real time data.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]EOHLA UPDATE – ANDREA FLETCHER   The Eastern Oregon Healthy Living Alliance (EOHLA) aims to improve community health in Eastern Oregon by providing strategies in the Regional Community Health Improvement Plan and by supporting community health development initiatives within the region.

This is the only independent non-profit developed with the intention of working with a CCO.  It is charting new water.  Umatilla and Morrow Counties, Advantage Dental implemented a program with a number of partners to use an extended practice dental hygienists to provide dental health screening in our schools.  There are counties that did not have that same opportunity.  Through EOHLA they were able to implement services for Malheur, Baker, Grant and Harney counties.  There is a final report available on the EOHLA website.  EOHLA has received a second year grant award through the Children Dental Health Initiative in the amount of $70,000 which will expand the program to more schools.  Consent forms being returned seems to be a shared barrier.  Community Advisory Council agreed to submit support on behalf of EOHLA to secure funding from OHSU to promote colon cancer screening.  Morrow County may be one of the counties that would benefit from that funding.  

INCENTIVE MEASURE UPDATE
Troy did not have any new data available to share with us today. Hopefully next meeting there will be more information.  There has been some employee turnover and implementation of new coding that has contributed to the lag in data availability.

CONSUMER ENGAGEMENT SUB COMMITTEE
Meeting after the meeting

PUBLIC COMMENT/ROUNDTABLE
Amy Hendrix shared that the Casey Eye van came down and saw 25 people ages 0-5 year olds.  Out of the 25 served, 24 of them needed glasses. They see a real need in Umatilla/Morrow County.  There is a pediatric ophthalmologist from Hood River that has volunteered to come once a month to see students.  We need to work together to secure funding and space.  Also cooking matters class will be offered at Windy River starting this week.  

Dirk asked about the well care visits and when messaging will be coming so that the information can be coordinated with school mailings.  Andrea said that they will be meeting with each school soon, so Information will be forthcoming.  There will not be any out of pocket cost to families. 

Linda Skendzel said the CHOICE program was set to end in August but has gotten approval to extend.  VA has established a presumptive service connections for veterans who were exposed to water contaminates at Camp Lejeune between August of 1953 and December of 1987.  If they have developed one or more of the 8 recognized symptoms that have been established, they can get service connected relatively easily.  The VA announced plans to create 5 centers to extend the reach of mental health providers.  Three of those centers will be in the Pacific Northwest:  Boise, Portland and Seattle.  The VA will also begin to offer urgent mental health care to service members who were discharged on less than honorable discharge.  The town hall meetings provided updates to members.

Terry Tallman and his wife will be offering a class on flowers on April 22 on their property.  It will be called Dahlia Days and will run from 10-12pm.  There is a quilt that will be raffled off.

Next meeting will be May 4th at 9:00am at the Morrow County Bartholomew Building, 110 N Court Street, Heppner, Oregon

Meeting Adjourned at 11:11 am
